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SN14 8ER 
10th February 2022 
 

Dyrham Park main house roof space works  
 
Dear David, 
 
I’m writing to inform you about the results/ conclusions of the daytime meeting to look at the 
minor works to the West Range roof spaces at Dyrham Park carried out by both of us on 28th 
January 2022. 
No bats were seen in the roof spaces signs (as in previous years) suggest small no’s/individual 
bats visiting, small no’s of Pipistrelle bat droppings were seen. 
 
FIREDOOR REPLACEMENT OF EXISTING FIREDOORS 
Go ahead by end of April 2022 or November – April another year, no ECW or other 
requirements. 
 
INSTALLATION OF NEW FIREDOOR 
This will potentially obstruct a bat flight route between roof spaces. Works do not require a 
licence but does require a substantial intumescent above the door to allow bats access, plus a 
licensed bat handler should attend during start of these works. Carry out by end of April 2022 or 
November – April another year. 
 
INSTALLATION OF SPOT LIGHTS INTO SINGLE EAVES CEILING 
No evidence of bats using this area, works do not require a licence carry out by end of April 
2022 or November – April another year, no ECW or other requirements. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Geoff Billington 
Greena Ecological Consultancy 
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